






currently challenging All Aboard Florida (AAF) and there already are issues 
with freight on that rail. Mr. Capra said that in his opin ion, it would better serve 
the communities if the freight went west. He said that when it was learned at a 
prior Economic Council meeting that the St. Lucie River was an SIS fac ility it 
was suggested that more freight should be transported via the waterway. Ms. 
Lisa Dykstra from FOOT said it was good being able to present at the Economic 
Counci l meeting and they will keep Martin informed of new information. Mr. 
Capra said that is one of the reasons why Martin is concerned with closing the St. 
Lucie Bridge as there could be more freight on the waterway. He added that if 
freight were to be moved west, a route would need to be determined as the ports 
are North and South of Martin. Ms. Dykstra advised that in April FOOT will be 
before the committees to discuss the Unfunded Needs Plan of the SIS in attempt 
to gather qualifying projects for those funds, which includes all SIS facilities, 
seaports and airports as well. She said it will take a fu ll year to update that Plan, 
make presentations and collect input. Mr. Stokus reminded the committee that 
Witham Field is not an SIS facility, and their funds are received from the 
General Fuel Tax Pool. He inquired of Ms. Dykstra if they would be capable to 
apply for SIS status. Ms. Dykstra said the new policy Plan on the website 
informs what can and is designated but the facility must already be designated, 
advising of the other currentl y designated District airports/seaports. Mr. Stokus 
asked if the SIS funding will be separate from the existing Fuel Tax revenue or 
will a portion of it be allocated? Ms. Dykstra said no funding changes will be 
made but some future Legislative and Policy changes may be forthcoming. Ms. 
Bojanowski said though Martin 's airport may not be, our waterway is included. 
Mr. Amerson asked if FOOT would fund the bascule bridge opening being 
lengthened for capacity. Mr. Donaldson advised that the greatest restrictions are 
the FEC Railroad crossing and the eight foot depth of Lake Okeechobee when 
water levels are low. Mr. Stokus expressed concerns as to the SIS Program 
because it was to address capacity with "shovel ready" airport projects which 
were to meet with Governor Scott's economic development and supposed to be a 
separate pot of funds. He said if there' s an SIS airport, i.e. Ft. Lauderdale, they 
have numerous funding sources whereas Martin County has two, FDOT and the 
Federal Aviation Administration (FAA). Mr. Stokus said if funds from a portion 
of that revenue structure are going to be cut, Martin would be on the losing side. 
Mr. Amerson commented that if Martin prefers that other Counties house the 
intermodal hub or distribution center, Martin will still be impacted by the 
additional freight traffic. Regardless of Martin ' s position, long term capacity on 
highways will need to be addressed as we won' t have the benefit of having the 
hub or center. Ms. Beltran said that the past few years a proposal in the State' s 
Transportation Bill has been that some of the funds go to faci lities that support 
the SIS but are not on the SIS. Ms. Dykstra said she' s heard those comments 
from various seminars with Central Office and consideration is being given to 
"other types" of SIS support facilities. She commented that they have discussed 
a "third" type of SIS designation, though she' s not seen anything as of yet. Mr. 
Capra noted that a perfect location would be Indiantown with water, SR 710, and 
ra il for freight. He compared it to the 2040 LRTP when the information is 
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presented to the public they considered it, but if they don ' t know they can ' t . Mr. 
Capra said during the upcoming year of public involvement, if these benefits are 
pointed out to the public they may want to capitalize on the project and use it. 
He said he' s aware that's not what the elected officials desire, but the public may 
be of a different mindset. Mr. Capra stated that had the waterways been utilized 
in a different matter, the current rail situation with AAF may be different, even 
parts of the St. Lucie Canal System that needs dredging could possibly use the 
SIS funds. Many waterway improvements could be done to the local basin, that 
are creating water quality issues and this funding could provide many 
improvement options for Mar1in. Mr. Capra said this type of information needs 
to be included in the publications to the communities. Ms. Dykstra said 
information by County is on the FDOT website. She said it has a profile per 
County as to the type of freight that moves through it. Mr. Capra mentioned that 
there's a lot of vacant storage in Indiantown and a lot of people want to expand. 
Ms. Bojanowski advised that currently there' s a lot of movement with truck 
drivers, their regulations, hours they can drive and salaries. She said that 
Enterprise Florida is working with CareerSource to get more career truck drivers, 
but they are finding that wages and hours may have an adverse effect so they are 
trying to establish policies and procedures. Mr. Amerson said that we must 
anticipate that there will be more freight with this high speed rail project. He 
said there also will be more locally beneficial freight. Mr. Amerson said we 
need to get the facts, do we benefit from the freight or is it just a drive through. 
He said it could be an investment for Indiantown if it were to move to the West. 
Ms. Bojanowski said that the Port of Pa lm Beach specializes in freight consisting 
of sugar or rocks while the Port of Ft. Pierce currently has less freight than the 
Port of Palm Beach. She advised that Miami has all sorts of stuff coming in 
from the Caribbean. Ms. Bojanowski commented that she found it important that 
we are importing freight. There were no additional comments. 

D. 2014 LEVEL OF SERVICE (LOS) 
Mr. Bolivar Gomez advised that this is the 2014 Level of Service (LOS) Report 
which is performed annually by the County's Traffic Division. He advised that 
this was released in August, 2015. Mr. Gomez said that the LOS reports are 
primarily reviewed to determine roadway congestion in Congestion Management 
Process (CMP) Repor1s and are also incorporated in corridor traffic studies. Mr. 
Gomez said that the MPO is seeking to develop a new Transportation 
Management Area (TMA) funding split formula between the Martin 
Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) and the St. Lucie Transportation 
Planning Organization (TPO). The two organizations share an Urbanized Area 
(UZA) and must split the TMA funds. He said that staff hopes the LOS repo11 
will assist in devising a formula for this spli t. Mr. Gomez refreshed the 
committee that LOS is a planning tool which provides an overview of all County 
road segments specifically traffic volume. He stated that many factors can affect 
the LOS from weather to construction but it helps determine traffic patterns, 
identifies vehicular capacity, congestion, roadway failure or over all road 
performance. Mr. Gomez went on to discuss the different roadway 
characteristics: Type, Generalized Service Capacity, Annual Average Daily 
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Travel (AADT), Directional Distribution, Peak Hour Directional Volume, 
Generalized LOS and Average Annual Growth Rate. 

Mr. Donaldson addressing the TMA split said the model that was used for the 
LRTP which compares the vehicle miles traveled for each County could be used. 
Since the traffic volume for the urban area is closer to Martin than St. Lucie or 
Indian River, reflecting this information may be another method to use 
considering the split. Mr. Donaldson reminded that the data used must be used 
by "time" such as "peak times" with heavy traffic coming in or leaving Martin . 
He said when using the total day numbers it doesn ' t reflect the traffic surges. 
Mr. Donaldson said Citrus Boulevard may have a more even flow between 
Counties than U.S. I. He sai.d U.S. 1 has a high morning influx and afternoon 
exit from Martin. Mr. Amerson agreed that the average daily figures won't give 
you a true read, the peak hours need to be used. Mr. Stokus inquired if the 
construction on SR 714 has swayed traffic over to U.S. I. Mr. Donaldson stated 
that he is of the opinion that it hasn ' t affected U.S. 1 that would affect the F lorida 
Turnpike more indicating that both Counties have a fair amount of commuter 
traffic south to Palm Beach County according to the recent LRTP study. Mr. 
Capra said he sees a significant amount of vehicles coming north to Martin on J-
95 during peak traffic times. He mentioned it because Martin recently opted out 
of widening (-95 and he's wondering if enough consideration was given to the 
amount of traffic on I-95. Ms. Beltran said that was last year and the 2035 LRTP 
didn ' t show the trips to justify the widening, nor did the 2040 LRTP but it was 
included in the multimodal Cost Feasible Plan because it is on the State's Cost 
Feasible Plan. Ms. Dykstra said that five years ago when the Needs Plan was 
developed it didn 't show a need. She said it will be reviewed again during 
FDOT's Regional Plan now that the Regional Planning Model has all three 
Treasure Coast M/TPOs completed LRTPs. Ms. Dykstra advised that FDOT is 
setting aside funds for the Treasure Coast's 1-95 Action Plan which will begin 
this fall adding that it will study through at least 2040 if not further to determine 
when an additional lane on I-95 would be needed. She said that studying for the 
addition of toll lanes has set FOOT back on their I-95 Plans. Ms. Dykstra said 
she'll keep Martin posted when more is learned. Mr. Capra noted that we gave 
up lanes that would have been paid by FOOT and now when they are put back 
in, they will become toll lanes. Ms. Beltran advised that they were analyzing it 
to be a toll lane anyway. Ms. Dykstra affirmed that the toll lane policy changed 
for the State. Mr. Donaldson said that FOOT is of the opinion that the Treasure 
Coast has a lot of influence over the SIS, but if the State wants to add another 
lane, they will. Ms. Dykstra said FOOT seeks Martin's support. Ms. 
Bojanowski suggested that the temporary traffic on 1-95 is due to the low cost of 
gas with the reduction of car pools. Ms. Samantha Lovelady asked how much of 
impact on the LOS will be made when the construction on SR 714 is complete. 
Mr. Donaldson said it will impact Martin Downs and the Palm City Bridge but 
it's basically only going to help the SR 714 link. He said it won't help anything 
between the Turnpike and Citrus Boulevard though it may change travel patterns 
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of people. Mr. Donaldson added that the LOS on Mapp Road and High 
Meadows may also be affected. Mr. Amerson noted no additional comments. 

E. SAFE ROUTES TO SCHOOL APPLICATION 
Ms. Beltran stated that she received an email from the State indicating that there 
are some Federal funds for the Safe Routes to School (SRTS) Program. She said 
that five years ago the MPO, the School District, the County and the Community 
Redevelopment Agency (CRA) collaborated to compile a list of SRTS projects. 
Ms. Beltran said that four applications were submitted, with the Indiantown 
connector sidewalks being funded. She has spoken to Mr. Mark Cocco from the 
School District, Ms. Kate Parmelee with the CRA as well as County Staff about 
resubmitting the Port Salerno SRTS application. They are interested in 
resubmitting the grant application so it is before you at this time for concurrence, 
to move forward on this project. Mr. Cocco has met with the Principal at Port 
Salemo Elementary School, who has sent out surveys and they are in process of 
collecting the data to update the application. Mr. Donaldson advised that George 
Dzama with the Engineering Department would be the County contact on this 
project and the CRA would provide the public outreach. Ms. Beltran advised 
that she'll speak to Mr. Donaldson as to when this may be presented to the Board 
of County Commissioners (BOCC) as the grant application is due on March 31 , 
2016. Mr. Donaldson said this was discussed and approved at a recent Joint 
Meeting between the BOCC and the School Board. Mr. Stokus asked if match 
funds were necessary for the grant. Ms. Beltran said that the grant pays for the 
Engineering and CEl with the Survey and Design being considered as the match. 
Mr. Donaldson said if there is a match the County has some sidewalk impact fees 
that could be made available. 

Ms. Samantha Lovelady made the motion to approve resubmitting the Safe 
Routes to School Grant Application. Mr. Joe Capra provided the second. 
The motion passed unanimously. 

6. COMMENTS FROM COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
Mr. Joe Capra mentioned the lighting on l-95 south of Kanner Highway. He asked if 
that was approved by this committee and what was the reason for it. Ms. Beltran 
advised that it was mentioned at a recent MPO Board meeting and Mr. Gerry 
O'Reilly from FOOT said the lights were justified as the result of a lighting study 
that was done due to crash data as well as other factors . 

7. COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC 
None. 

8. COMMENTS FROM FDOT 
None 

9. NEXT MEETING 
Joint BPAC/CAC/TAC Meeting-Administration Building, 4th Floor Workshop 
Conference Room, April 4, 2016 at I :30 PM 

10. NOTES 
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None. 

11. ADJOURN 
Mr. Joe Capra made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. George Stokus provided 
a second. The meeting was adjourned at 2:40 PM. 

Recorded and Prepared by: 

Date: 41t,.)_. 2/l 2f) / ~ 
t:7 

Approved by: 

sa¥AJ11erson, Cnair 
Date: 4-b 7 h '2 ... .. 
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